


On December 15, 2018, Stephen G. Nesvold, PE completed a road evaluation for Bear Creek Road, 
a private road off State Highway 36 that lead to the applicant's parcel (APN 208-251-008). I 
estimate the ADT to be under 400 vehicles per day. 

This evaluation was undertaken to determine if this road meets the intent of the County's Road 
Category 4 standard (18'-20' wide travel way). Narrow spots with adequate sight distance meet 
the intent of Road Category 4 standards. Without road improvements, this road does not meet this 
standard. 

ln order to meet this standard for Bear Creek Road, cutting of tree limbs and clearing ofbrush will 
be required in numerous locations, mostly on the inside of curves to improve sight distance. For 
road maintenance and environmental concerns, such as sediment into creeks, approximately ten 
rolling dips need to be graded and rocked. Presently, stretches of road where there is approximately 
15% grade the drainage drains down the road, causing down cutting of the rocked surface with 
sediment transport. Properly constructed rocked rolling dips will greatly reduce sediment delivery. 

Oak Road will meet Road Category 4, provided limbing of trees and clearing of brush is completed. It was 

apparent that these roads arc currently being maintained. The road surface looked to be in good 
shape and the road drainage controlled, except as noted. Assessment of the culverts are not part of 
this report. 

rfyou have any questions or comments, please don't hesitate to contact me, 












































